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Restoring Accountability to U.S. Immigration Enforcement

The Arab American community has been impacted by increased and heavy handed immigration enforcement policies within the last 10 years. The National Network for Arab American Communities believes the time has come to restore American values of due process and justice to our immigration enforcement policies. NNAAC has the following recommendations:
· Reverse the criminalization of immigration enforcement. To this
effect, this administration should: 1) suspend Operation Streamline
until a thorough review of its effectiveness, legality, and effect on
human rights has been conducted; 2) reinstitute "Catch and Release" for
all but those suspected of non-immigration related felonies; 3)
eliminate quotas for Immigrations and Customs Enforcement ("ICE") teams'
detentions; and 4) issue ENFORCEABLE regulations implementing standards
for immigration detention facilities.
· Restore Due Process Rights. The Administration should: 1) restrict expedited removal 2) create an independent body which monitors the expedited removal process, with a particular focus on asylum seekers; and 3) restore Matter of Lozada—guaranteeing an immigrant the constitutional right to effective counsel in a removal proceeding.
· Limit Local Enforcement of Immigration Law. The Administration 1) rescind the 2002 Office of Legal Counsel (OLC) opinion granting local officials the authority to enforce federal immigration law, and in its place reaffirm the OLC’s 1996 opinion; 2) immediately halt the expansion of the 287(g) program; 3) conduct a thorough review of discriminatory practices by each locality which has entered into a 287(g) agreement; and 4) remove civil immigration warrants from the National Crime Information Center (NCIC) database. The increased delegation, combined with Congress’ failure to enact comprehensive immigration reform, has encouraged cities to pass ordinances which they lack the expertise to enforce accurately; spurred discriminatory tactics by local officials; and deterred immigrant communities from reporting crime.
· Limit Reliance on Federal Databases Until Their Accuracy is Verified. The Administration must limit its reliance on federal databases storing immigration information until their accuracy can be verified. Specifically, it should: 1) rescind Executive Order 13465 and related regulations requiring most federal contractors to use the Basic Pilot Program or “E-Verify”; and 2) rescind recent “no-match” regulations creating a presumption of illegality for workers whose information does not match that in the Social Security Administration’s (SSA) database.
